
MINUTES 
Cromwell Recreation Commission 
Sept. 3, 2015       Regular Meeting 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Zeilor at 7:04PM.  Those in attendance:  
Brenda Zeilor, Phil Gregory, , John Schmaltz, Paul Cordone,  Bill Konopka, Shirley 
Banic, Town Council member and Recreation Director Susan Schein 
 
Commissioners absent:  Richard Nobile, Tony Amenta, Dan Brisson, Mark Carroll and 
Shelby Jones, Recreation Supervisor 
 
Motion was made by Bill Konopka and seconded by John Schmaltz to accept the agenda 
as presented.  It passed unanimously. 
 
Motion was made by Phil Gregory and seconded by bill Konopka to approve the minutes 
of the May 7, 2015 meeting.  It passed with Paul Cordone abstaining. 
 
No citizen’s comments. 
 
No correspondence. 
 
Director Schein reported on the Summer programs.  It was one of the busiest and most 
used summer the department has had.  All but 2 programs offered ran (one not running 
was lacrosse that surprised the director immensely) and all others had very high numbers.  
The playground program had very high attendance especially for the 7th/8th grade site that 
was double of last year.  Very little problems though in any of them.   
 
New Business, - fall brochures went to schools that day 
 
Old Business-splash pad  will be in for next summer is the plan 
 
Commissioners comments- John Schmaltz asked if Sue could check on the possibility of 
lights for the parking lot at Pierson Park since Midget Football ends in the dark.  She told 
him she has asked in the past regarding this but will see if there is anything that can be 
done.  He also asked if it was true that the Park Departments budget was cut due to the 
new field maintenance fee being put in.  Director Schein said she would talk with the 
Public Works Director and see if that is what he was told and get back next meeting with 
the answers.  Phil Gregory told the group of the pasta supper for the dog park on Oct 3 
and the dog swim is going to be held again this year. 
 
Motion was made by Phil Gregory and seconded by Brenda Zeilor to adjourn the meeting 
at 7:30PM. It passed unanimously. 
 
Submitted by 
Susan Schein 
Recreation Director  


